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Revenue Code Must Be Exact Match on Inpatient Claim and Prior 
Authorization 
Effective with claims processed on or after November 21, 2022, inpatient claims will deny with error code 3001 
(Prior authorization not found) if the revenue code on the claim does not match the revenue code on the approved 
prior authorization (PA).  Revenue codes must be an exact match on the claim and on the PA for the claim to 
adjudicate correctly.  The Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) will no longer match the claim and 
PA based only on the revenue code grouping.  Claims will not be reprocessed as this is a go-forward change. 


